
Opportunities to Serve 

 Today – June 1 Next Sunday – June 8 

Coffee/Juice 
Servers 

Denny & Carla Nibbelink 
Harlan & Maria Muilenburg 
Shay Muilenburg 
Rich & Linda Haan 

Darren & Steph Raih 
Rhonda Peterson 
Carla Peterson 
Katie Haan / Marv Hooyer 

Greeters AM 
 
PM 
 
Upstairs 

Jim Mouw 
Ryan & Megan Eckert 
At Bethel CRC 
 
John & Janna Wesselius 

Kel & Barb Eekhoff 
Roger & Bonnie Fedders 
Tom & Myrna De Vries 
Jerry & Shirley Isakson 
Shirley Klein 

Sound Matt Van Roekel Trent Geleynse 

Video Tim Klein Brian Vander Berg 

Power Point Wayne Klein Sam Fopma 

Ushers Drew De Vries, Dylan and 
Hailey Koelewyn, Joel Van 
Otterloo 

Drew De Vries, Dylan and 
Hailey Koelewyn, Joel Van 
Otterloo 

Rover Wes Kroeze Dan Van Schouwen 

Nursery 
 

  A.M.                          P.M.   A.M.                          P.M. 

Heidi O            At Bethel CRC 
Kim D 
Sofia A 
Kira O 

Lisa M                  Nicole R 
Marissa W           Sally VT 
Bentley K             Sydney F 
Addie G 

INFANTS & TODDLERS are welcome to come to the Toddler nursery. 

Bus Driver/Asst Phil De Stigter 
Will Maas 

Kevin Hulstein 
Garret Visser 

Weekend Janitors Tim & Mel Klein Dean & Darlene Reichert 

PM Prayer Leader At Bethel CRC Jerry De Groot 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Hearing Assistance: Please ask a sound booth operator for a  
receiver device. 
 

 
 

 
 

Welcome to First CRC as we worship God together. May each of us be strengthened 
in our faith and directed in our life! If you do not have a church home, we invite you to 
join us regularly. Please join us for coffee, juice, and fellowship after our morning service in 
the fellowship hall. Two tables are set up near the fireplace in the fellowship hall for senior 
members who would like to sit during their fellowship time. 
 

Worship Notes ~ Sunday, June 1, 2025 
 

Our worship service this morning will be led by Rev. Kurt Monroe and will include the public 
profession of faith of Brenna Van Roekel. If you would like to give her a note of 
encouragement, please pick up a sheet from the information center and return it there as 
well.  
 
The offerings for June 1 are designated for our Ministry Fund and Christian Education 
Fund. 
 
This evening will be the first of four summer combined CRC services at Bethel CRC at 
6pm. Rev. Joel Kok will be preaching and an offering will be received for Hope Haven.  
 
Next Sunday morning, June 8, we will celebrate the Lord’s Supper together. 
 

The banners in our church represent the liturgical season of Easter when the 
Church celebrates the resurrection of Jesus Christ. The Crown of Thorns has 

been changed to a Crown of Glory. “To Him who sits on the throne and to the Lamb be 
praise and honor and glory and power, forever and ever!” Revelation 5:13  
 

Announcements 

  

King’s Daughters: Please note that our June meetings will be held on June 2, 16, and 30. 
 
 Reminder! You can give a one-time gift or set up recurring giving anytime at 

https://www.firstcrc.com/give-online/.  

https://www.firstcrc.com/give-online/


The congregation is invited to join Ivan & Alice Groothuis today (June 1) as they 
celebrate their 60th anniversary at an OPEN HOUSE from 2-4pm in the Crown 
Pointe Community Room. (They request no cards.) 
 
The worship committee would like to invite any students who are rising 7th graders 
and older to participate in one of our summer evening worship services by playing 
during the prelude. This invitation is for all instrumentalists (piano, string, woodwind, and 
horn players). Students are encouraged to play a hymn arrangement or other appropriate 
classical piece. If your child would like to participate but needs help finding music or has 
questions about selections, please let Jennifer Monroe know. We would like to include 
student musicians on June 29, July 27, and August 31. Please contact Jennifer 
(kurtandjennifer@yahoo.com) to let her know your child is interested in playing and which 
date works best. 
 

Church Family 
 

Diane Marra Niemeyer would like to thank the congregation for all the visits, cards, prayers, 
and words of encouragement during her hospital stay. She anticipates being released from 
the hospital on Thursday, May 29. She will return to living at Crown Pointe. 
 
Derold De Kock is recovering temporarily at Pleasant Acres Care Center (309 Railroad St., 
Room 108) in Hull, Iowa. 
 
Remember Muriel Visser at Crown Pointe as her health is declining. 
 
Dolores Rylaarsdam is hospitalized at the local hospital. 
 
Continue to pray for a good recovery for Katherine Fulkerson's mother who had a heart 
procedure on May 28. 
 

Prayer Requests 
 

Please pray for the following homebound members this week: Henrietta Den Besten,  
Gary Draayer; George Veenendahl, and Mayme Walburg. 
 
Members to pray for the week of June 1: Randy, Marsha, Kaeley & Kellan Meyer; 
Lisa Miedema; Gabrielle Miedema; Laurie Miller; Curt & LeeAnn Moerman. 
 
The Outreach Committee would like the congregation to pray for Arbin & Bimala Pokharel. 
 

This week please be in prayer for God’s blessings on the Jesucristo El Buen Pastor 
congregation and the ministry of Pastor Rodrigo Gonzalez. 
 

What’s Happening This Week {June 1 – June 8} 
 

Today 9:30am Morning worship service led by Rev. Kurt Monroe, including 
the public profession of faith of Brenna Van Roekel, with an 
offering for Ministry Fund and Christian Education Fund. 

 10:45am Fellowship & Member Care Committee Meeting – Nursery 
 6:00pm Joint evening worship service at Bethel CRC, with Rev. 

Joel Kok preaching, with an offering for Hope Haven. 
Monday 7:00pm King’s Daughters – Room 9 
Wednesday 1:30pm Rebroadcast of AM Worship Service on Channel 12  
Next Sunday 9:30am Morning worship service led by Rev. Kurt Monroe, including 

the celebration of the Lord’s Supper, with an offering for 
Ministry Fund, Christian Education Fund, and Benevolent 
Fund. 

 10:45am Christian Education Committee Meeting – Office 
 6:00pm Evening worship service led by Rev. Kurt Monroe, with an 

offering for GEMS. 
 

ReFrame Ministries 
 

Kids Corner Devotions: Is This Show Good for Me? - Check out this week’s kids’ 
devotion, “Is This Show Good for Me?” at www.kidscorner.net. God wants us to focus on 
things that are good and true, but sometimes it’s hard to know what’s best to watch, read, 
or play. We can ask for wisdom by thinking about how a story matches God’s truth and how 
it affects our hearts and actions. Check out all the great content at kidscorner.net, like The 
Summertime Collection, full of coloring pages, crafts, and activity books. 
 

Groundwork: Honor God By Using His Resources Wisely - The Bible teaches us we 
are stewards of God’s resources. Join Groundwork as we study 1 Timothy 6:17-19, Luke 
12:13-21, Philippians 4:11-13, Leviticus 27:30, Numbers 18:25-28, and 2 Corinthians 9:6-8 
to discuss stewardship, tithing, and what this means for how we handle the money and 
possessions we have in this life. Listen now at GroundworkOnline.com and subscribe to 
Groundwork's weekly emails for future episodes. 
 

mailto:kurtandjennifer@yahoo.com
http://www.kidscorner.net/

